
 

 
Minutes prepared by: Mark Kaner, Manteno Police Pension Board Secretary 

MANTENO POLICE PENSION FUND BOARD MEETING HELD 01/12/2022 

Meeting Minutes 

Joe Grant called the meeting to order at 3:05pm 

Roll Call for Attendence: 

Mike Berns-Present 

Bernie Thompson-Absent 

Joe Grant-Present 

Mark Kaner-Present 

Aaron Tobeck-Present 

Joe Grant called for a reading of the minutes from the October 2021 meeting.  Mike Berns moved to 

approve the minutes as read with a second by Aaron Tobeck.   

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Bernie Thompson-Absent 

Motion Carried 

Public Comments - Joe Grant asked for public comments, no public comments were offered. 

Treasurers Report - Sheila Martin presented the Treasurers Report by providing a summary of bills and 

the checking account balance which are attached to the minutes.  The checking account balance was 

$96,604.90 as of 01/12/2022.  The Police Pension acct received a real estate tax distribution from the 

Village of Manteno on 10/21/2021 for $7,192.99 & on 12/20/2021 for $3,298.46.  Joe Grant made a 

motion to approve the bills.  Mark Kaner seconded. 

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Joe Grant-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Bernie Thomspon-Absent  

Motion Carried 
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Joe Grant moved to approve Treasurer’s report with a second from Mike Berns.  

Roll Call 

Mike Berns-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Joe Grant-Aye 

Bernie Thompson-Absent 

Motion Carried 

Rockwood Capital Advisors, LLC - Tony Brown called in from Rockwood Capital Advisors and reviewed 

pension investments, gave a market summary, and discussed Q4 2021 Market news.  The portfolio 

began the quarter at $10,276,378 and ended the quarter at $11,038,063.  There was a total $ change 

this quarter of $761,684 with a 4th Qtr total fund return of 4.2%.  The fund has realized a net increase of 

$805,763 for the year.  Tony touched on some market highlights for Q4 2021 with U.S. Oil tops 

$80/barrel and natural gas prices increased due to supply shortages.  The Nasdaq dropped 2%, Industrial 

production fell 1.3% in Sept., Bitcoin price surged past $66,000 reaching a new high, Biden signed a $1 

Trillion Public Works bill, U.S. inflation hit a 39 yr high in Nov., and home sales are headed for the best 

year since 2006.  Tony was informed that the Manteno Pension Board received a letter from the State of 

IL indicating that our funds are due by March 1st, 2022.   

Accountants Report – None  

Attorney’s Report – The letter received by the Manteno Pension Board from the State of IL with 

notification of our asset transfer date of March 1st, 2022 was discussed.  Attorney Labardi stated there 

was an upcoming court preceding and he would advise the Board with further instruction.  After 

consulting with Attorney Labardi, Grant made a motion, seconded by Berns to have a formal hearing 

regarding pensionable holiday pay.  The Board will be coordinating with Attorney Labardi to schedule a 

formal hearing regarding Holiday Pay.  We also discussed with Attorney Labardi the creation of a new 

resolution to approve authorized agents for IPOPIF.    

Miscellaneous Communications – Joe Grant informed the Board of a resignation letter he received from 

Bernie Thompson and he is no longer a Trustee.  His position will need to be filled by a retired Officer.   

Board Officers Report – None  

Approval of Disbursements – See Treasurers Report   
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Applications for Membership – Officer Karen Brandt has an application for membership.  Mike Berns 

made a motion to accept and was seconded by Joe Grant.   

Roll Call   

Mike Berns-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Joe Grant-Aye 

Applications for Benefits – None  

Applications for Refunds – None  

Old Business:   

a.) Holiday Pay Vote – addressed in Attorney’s Report  

b.) Follow up on training with Thompson and Kaner - Thompson did not complete training and has 

resigned from his position as Trustee.  Kaner has completed his 16 hr online training and has yet 

to complete a 4 hr online consolidation course.   

c.) IPPFA Conference – Grant, Berns, & Tobeck are still awaiting their completion certificates.  Once 

the certificates are received, they will go to Sheila Martin.   

 

New Business: 

a.) We have a new form for Officer’s to use in regard for “Requests for Costs for Transfer or 

Creditable Service”.  Thank you to Sheila Martin for creating that document. 

b.) Approval/Adoption of cash management policy.  No action taken at this time. 

c.) Authorized agent for IPOPIF.  Mark Kaner made a motion to appoint Joe Grant and Aaron 

Tobeck as authorized agents and to approve Resolution 2022-01.  Mike Berns seconded the 

motion.   

Roll Call  

Mike Berns-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Aye  

Joe Grant-Aye 

Executive/Closed Session – None 
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Set Next Meeting Dates – The next meetings are scheduled for April 13, 2022; July 13, 2022; October 12, 

2022; January 11, 2023 at the Leo Hassett Center at 3:00 p.m. 

Motion for adjournment - Mike Berns moved to adjourn at 4:43pm.  Mark Kaner seconded. 

Roll Call   

Mike Berns-Aye 

Mark Kaner-Aye 

Aaron Tobeck-Absent  

Joe Grant-Aye 

Motion Carried 






